

# ASMSUN Student Senate

Meeting Minutes

Fireside Conference Room

Monday November 19th, 2018

**In Attendance:** Collin Miller, Christopher Brekke, Riley Mortenson, Hannah Rutherford, Spencer Schaner, Paula Michell, Erik Powell, Alex Lankford, Jeri Copenhaver, Kiara Love

**Excused:** Mathew Tackitt, Jonathan Nepoose

**Absent:** Austin Wiese, Hannah Pate

**Guests:** Neil Moisey

## Call to order: Quorum Established; Meeting called to order by C. Miller at 7:00pm

**Approval of Minutes:** Minutes from 11/5/18 distributed at the meeting and reviewed by all. Motion made to approve minutes; Seconded. Motion PASSES.

### Old Business:

John King Concert	We raised \$1500 for the Donaldson Hall Restoration Project. Tammy thanked all who were there for helping with clean up. We discussed the mandatory attendance policy on the concert and how there was very little ASMUSN presence. Need to make sure we are going to events on campus especially ones that have our name on it. Talked about the need for teamwork. Need to do better with communication because emails were sent out last week about the concert and the attendance policy.
Residence Hall Resolution	This is being taken off the agenda because we do not have enough information to write a resolution and the information has stopped coming in. This item can always be brought back if we choose to act on it.

### New Business:

What do you want to get from being a part of ASMSUN?	If you are on this body, you need to be going to events: starts here with us. We need to communicate better with one another. We need to work on things; we have the power to effect change on campus. Even the small things can make a difference. We need to be committed to ASMSUN which means, office hours need to be done and we need to attend events even the small ones. Asked all why they chose to be here? We stressed the importance that our collective voice is better than
--	--



	our individual voices. Neil told us to use the resources we have on campus because they will help us if we just ask. This is a huge success because in years past offices would not have helped us. <b>FOR NEXT WEEK...</b> Come up with a list of things we could work on next semester (even the small things).
Next Meeting...Next Semester	Riley will be running our next meeting and the rest of the meetings this semester. Collin will be resigning soon (11/30/18). Chris is going to be looking into his future with ASMSUN and voiced his concerns about the succession plan.

**Council/Committee Reports (Senate Member assigned to this committee):**

Budget Advisory	Meeting soon. (Hannah Rutherford)
Safety/Disaster	Meeting next week. (Alex Lankford and Paula Michell)
Campus Advisory	N/A(Riley Mortenson)
Parking Committee	N/A (Collin Miller, Chris Brekke, and Erik Powell)
Facilities Planning	Meeting this week.(Collin Miller)
SUB Food	Meeting soon. (Hannah Rutherford, Dodge)
Rape Prevention Edu	N/A(Hannah Rutherford)
Respect & Equality	N/A(Riley Mortenson, Erik Powell)
COTS Lab Safety	Met with all of COTS. Everyone is working on similar agendas. The dean is working with the automotive department to ensure safe practices are being followed. The dean is supportive and would like to see work continue. (Chair- Erik Powell)
Donaldson Hall Committee	Basement is cleared out. We will need to fill out surplus forms to send in to the state. A few departments are still cleaning out there rooms and alternative storage options are being looked at for some departments. (Chair- Austin Wiese)
IOC	Meeting next Thursday at noon.
RPM Council	Concert last night. Lights basketball on Friday and Saturday. Salish the hypnotist next week. Holiday craft fair @10. Cowboy Christmas is coming up. Christmas tree lighting in Cowan @4:30 on the 27 <sup>th</sup> . North point auction on 5 <sup>th</sup> @7:30. Christmas dinner in SUB on the 5 <sup>th</sup> . (Hannah Pate)
Sustainability Council	Planting maps are done. Need Dan's approval. 1 new tree each year after initial planting. In the spring, the "N" garden is going up on the hill. Looking into watering concerns. Wanting to get plaques made for all new trees. Tammy recommended Master Sports to make the plaques. The neighbor still needs to move this stuff. Dan filed something with the city to hopefully get his stuff moved.
MAS	New call time. The 6-mill levy passed! Found a lobbyist Sam Forstag.
Provost/Chancellor Update	Neil will present attendance policy to CORE on the 27 <sup>th</sup> .

**Other Business/Announcements:**

None

**Adjournment: C. Miller declares meeting adjourned at 8:10PM**

**\*\*Next meeting to be held Monday November 26<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm\*\***

Student Senate